
Question on Notice 
 

No. 793 
 

Asked on 14 June 2023 
 
 
MR D JANETZKI ASKED TREASURER AND MINISTER FOR TRADE AND 
INVESTMENT (HON C DICK)— 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the $53.3m over four years for Queensland Treasury to replace and 
modernise the legacy whole-of-government financial reporting and budget 
management enterprise systems outlined on page 160 of Budget 2023-24 Paper 4—  
 
Will the Treasurer provide a comprehensive list of the intended changes and a timeline 
for implementation of each intended change? 
 
 
ANSWER: 
 
The intended objectives and changes of the Financial Reporting and Management 
Enhanced System (FRaMES) Project are to: 
• improve and enhance whole-of-government decision making through better 

systems and processes 
• support all agencies through process efficiencies with preparing and updating 

budget and actual data and provide for a secure technology platform to transfer and 
receive data 

• simplify the existing whole-of-government budget, financial and related  
non-financial reporting and compliance processes 

• improve productivity through simplification and automation of manual processes 
• improve visibility of financial and related non-financial data and information 
• facilitate real time collaboration between Treasury and agencies. 
 
The implementation of systems to support FRaMES will be progressively rolled-out 
over 2024-25, 2025-26 and 2026-27. 
 


